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 Tehama County 4-H Leaders Council Minutes   

Tuesday, March 22, 2022  

6:30PM Meeting  
  

The regular monthly meeting of the Tehama County 4-H Leaders Council was called to order at 
6:33 PM on Tuesday, March 22, 2022, by 4-H Council President Marsha Wilson  
  

The Flag Salute was led by Austin Flood 

The 4H Pledge was led by Abagail Jauregui 
  

Welcome guests: Abagail Jauregui of Westside 4H, Johnathon Paradis, Eric Junge, Shelly 
McDonald and Tiffani Jourdan. 
 

No Correspondence   
  

4-H Program Guidance:  

• Erin Paradis provided a list of pending members and leaders. Most leaders need either 
fingerprints or training completed.  If there are members or leaders that need to be 
removed, please let Erin know.  There are a total of 349 members enrolled and there 
are 68 floaters.  We will be billed for those floaters if not cleaned up by the end of the 
year.   

• Covid restrictions are gone and we will now be meeting in person only, there will be no 
more zoom meetings.    
  

Secretary’s Report  

• Tabled 

Treasurers Report   

 Amanda Woelfel provided council with updated statement of activities.   Amanda reported that 

she is still waiting for fun night money and enrollment money. 

 Sam Linderman proposed purchases for clubs to use for events.  Sam will get prices of items 

and bring back to council at the next meeting. 

o Laptop 

o P/A system 

o Projector and screen 

o New First Aid Kit 

o Printer with toner 

o New Cashboxes 

o Other office supplies 

 Christina Flood and Jessica Oylear will work together to complete an inventory of what we 

currently have and what needs to be replaced.   There are event boxes missing and it was asked 

that clubs that have them please return them to the 4H office soon.  
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Camp Report 

 Keith Skelton reported that camp has had two meetings.  Camp has plenty of counselors and are 

still looking for a nurse or an E.M.T and a lifeguard.  They don’t have to be enrolled in 4H but 

must be over the age of 18.  The camp theme is Survivor and they have decided on dress up 

days (Space, Pirate, Jurassic Park and Wild West).   The budget of camp is currently $4,500 with 

an additional $2,500 that needs to be added to the Camp Budget.   Keith reported that the 

recreation gear needs to be replaced.  A motion was made by Brandy Hill to add an additional 

$1,000.00 to the camp budget to replace recreational equipment; Sam Linderman seconded; 

MOTION APPROVED.  Brandy will also reach out to some companies to see about donations 

for arrows and rods/reels.   

 

Youth Leadership Teams:  
  

• BLAST  
o Blast member Aiden Flood reported the 4-H Cookbook has 200 recipes and is currently 

working on typing it up. 

o Blast member Aiden Flood reported on the upcoming Bike Safety event.  CHP is 
donating helmets for the event and he has sent out flyers to local businesses. 

 

• Ambassador  
o Beverly Wilson reported Bicycle Rodeo – April 2nd, 2022.   She reported that they are 

still looking for volunteers, that food has been purchased, Teri Collins is bringing the 
BBQ , Red Bluff PD is planning on attending and they are still waiting to hear if Red Bluff 
Volunteer F.D. would be attending.   She also reported that they are looking to have a 
bike donated for the event. 

o Beverly Wilson reported that Still Exhibits and Fashion Review went well and was a 
good event. 

o Christina Flood reported that they are looking for volunteers to do Ambassador/Blass 
interviews on April 22, 2022 from 12pm to 6 pm.   

Standing Committees:  

• Fundraising:   
o No new updates 

  

Special Committees:  
  

• I&R Committee:  No new updates 

• Calendar Committee 

o Committee is still waiting to hear back from the Fair on the proposed dates 

▪ Dates for events were tentatively scheduled as follows 

• August:  Record Book 

• October:  Awards Night 
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• November:  Leadership Training 

• December:  Favorite Foods Day/Live Skills 

• January:  County Presentation Day 

• February 18th:  Livestock Judging Day 

• February:  4H Fun Night 

• March 4: Livestock/Fur and Feathers 

• March 25:  Still Exhibits/Fashion Review 

▪ Tabled to future meeting 

  
  

Unfinished Business:  
• Livestock Breed Show 

o Went well with no complaints.   

o Recommendation to have separate days for Livestock and Fur and Feathers or to start 
with Dairy, Fur and Feathers and move on to larger livestock  

• Fur and Feathers:  Nothing to report 

• Livestock Judging Day 

o YQCA added 30 plus to attendance  

• Fashion Review will be at the Fairgrounds  

• Still Exhibits 

o Need more judges for future 

o Premium book needs to be reevaluated 

• Blast and Ambassador applications 

o Due Friday, April 25, 2022 

• Ron Knight Award Applications 

o Due April 15, 2022 
  

New Business:  

 End of year 
o End of the year is approaching and we will be having elections for leader council 

officers 

 Fair 
o Rabbit/Poultry Cages-with money raised by Friends of the Fair auction of meat pen 

rabbits last year Anne Junge is working on welding new cages for fair.  Anne is still 

looking for volunteers to finish up.  

 Other 

o Keith Skelton reported that they are looking for volunteers to work at the Red Bluff 

Roundup at the booth selling tokens and bracelets for beverages.   Reported that they 

are in need of 3 more volunteers for Saturday and Sunday.  Red Bluff Roundup will 
donate $1,000.00 to 4H camp for working this booth.   

o Shelly McDonald reported that as of now there is not word if there will be a service for 

Kevin Rosser.   Marsha asked for council members to bring ideas for a memorial or 

tribute to Kevin to the next council meeting.   
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Announcements: 
  

Next Leader’s Council Meeting is April 19th, 6:30 PM at Department of Education    
  

Future Agenda Items:  
  

-Adjourn Meeting:   
  

The meeting was adjourned Motion made by Teri Collins and seconded by Sam Linderman   
Motion approved.  
  
  

Respectfully Submitted,  
  
  

Brandy Hill 
  
  

Date Approved: ___________________  
  

Club/Organization  Names  

Antelope 4-H   Teri Collins, Tiffani Jordan, Shelly McDonald  

Bend Jelly 4-H    

Bowman 4-H   Crystal Rulon, Vicky Woolley, Christine & Aiden Flood 

Corning 4-H  Jessica Fox via Zoom 

El Camino 4-H  Ty Byrd via Zoom 

Flournoy/Paskenta 4-H  Brandy Hill  

Lassen Colony 4-H  Amanda Woelfel and Keith Skelton  

Los Molinos 4-H  Anne Junge and Eric Junge 

Manton 4-H  Judy Ramos via Zoom 

Olive 4-H  Marsha & Beverly Wilson, Cindy Dixon  

    

Westside 4-H  Samantha Lindeman, Bozi Parks and Abagail Jauregui (youth) 

Other  Erin Paradis, Jessica Oylear 

  

 

  


